
Pigeon Lake Protection 

 and Rehabilitation District 

P.O. Box 56 Clintonville, WI. 54929 

https://PigeonLake.org 
 

 
OPEN MEETING STATEMENT: This meeting and all other meeting of this board are open to the public. Proper notice has been given to local 
media and posted in accordance with the Wisconsin Statues so the citizens may be aware of the time and place of this meeting.  
If you are a person who requires special accommodations for the meeting room please call ahead, all requests are confidential. 
 
This committee may conduct a roll call vote, a voice vote, or otherwise decide to approve, reject, or modify any item on this agenda. 
Feel free to ask questions, voice a concern or comment by visiting our website at https://pigeonlake.org 
 

POSTED IN CITY HALL, CLINTONVILLE PUBLIC LIBRARY, AND CLINTONVILLE COMMUNITY CENTER 

MEETING MINUTES 

Meeting Place: Fox Valley Technical College, Clintonville, WI 
Date: 2-6-2019 
Time: 6:00PM 
 
OPEN SESSION: 
 

1) Call to order. 
2) Roll call: Honish, Kussman, Lundt, Prickette, Radtke, Strey-Hirt, Waite  
3) Announce that Public Bidding was closed 1-29-2019 4:00pm. 
4) We received one bid. At 3:42pm 1 Bid arrived from Haas & Sons $634,352.00 (Above our 

150k limit) 
5) Sent bid to Peter Haug, Senior Project Manager, Ayres Associates to be reviewed for 

accuracy and completeness. 
6) Peters response: So, unless the PLPRD comes up with more funds, there are two paths 

ahead for the PLPRD to consider: 
(a) Award this project to Haas and dredge about 1 or 2 acres in area.   
(b) Don’t award this project to Haas and leave the metals in place.   

7) Public Forum: Comment #1 We should get the metal out ASAP. Comment #2 The 
unknowns are too much to attempt getting the metal out. You could open up a gas tank and 
there goes all your money into 1/10 of the lake. Comment #3 We have already spent $58,000 
towards the engineering firm, so add another $150,000 and you have $200,000 sunk into 
cleaning up 2 acres. That’s $100,000 per acre. If the public hears that, you guys are going to 
need to go into hiding. 

8) Discuss / possible action on received bid? Motion to table vote till we meet with Haas until 
Haas can answer some questions. MSP Strey-Hirt, Waite, Passed. Haas to meet with two 
members. And answer questions. 

9) Discuss / possible action on Donations/GoFundMe Options? Talk to a banker regarding a 
local fund.  

10) Discuss / possible action on what other options do we have? Look into Hydraulic Dredging 
11) Discuss / possible action on Lake Plan, etc.? Summer 2019 is the last summer we can cut 

weeds with our current Permit, we need to update our lake plan ASAP so we can cut weeds 
in 2020. A portion of the cost(s) of the plan can be covered by a grant, and possibly along 
with the dredge cost, the fish crib/sticks cost, and more. 

12) Discuss / possible action on Grants? We need a grant writer! 
13) Adjourn MSP Waite, Radtke. 7:31pm 

 


